
A loss in our Rider Community

Dear Rider Community,

It is with deep regret and sadness that we inform you about a recent loss to our Rider family. We
were notified that Alexis Cintron, a January 2023 Ichabod Crane High School graduate, died
unexpectedly on Wednesday night. We have limited information to share at this point, as this is
an open New York State Police investigation.

First, we extend our deepest sympathies to Alexis’ family, friends, and loved ones. This loss is
sure to raise many emotions, concerns, and questions for our entire district.

Today (Thursday), counseling centers will be set up at all three schools to help our students,
staff and anyone who wants or needs any type of support and assistance during this difficult
time. Each center will have multiple counselors and psychologists available.

Please do not hesitate to reach out if you need anything. We are united as a Rider family to
mourn this loss together, and we will make every effort to support our district community during
this tragedy.

It is very important to be able to express our feelings about Alexis’ death, especially our loss
and sadness.

If you have any questions, please contact your building’s principal.

In sympathy,

Suzanne Guntlow
Superintendent of Schools


